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November 2019 

 

 

The past month has been a hub of activity in the classrooms and on the 
fields and courts, thanks to the combined efforts of enthusiastic stu-
dents, dedicated staff and supportive parents!  Students have excelled in 
a wide variety of activities both inside and outside the classroom and 
they also continue to serve as wonderful ambassadors for our school. 

On Wednesday, November 13th, your child will be bringing home the 
Provincial Progress Report. The Elementary Progress Report Card is de-
signed to show: 

• a student’s development of the learning skills and work habits dur-
ing the initial weeks of the school year 

• A student’s general progress in working toward the achievement of 
the curriculum expectations 

Parents and guardians should have received a Parent Instruction Com-
munication letter in October to book a convenient meeting time with the 
classroom teacher to review current progress. This is a valuable time to 
reflect on your child’s achievement strength and needs. Teacher inter-
views are scheduled for the evening of November 14th and the morning 
of November 15th.  

Dr. S.J. Phillips is a great place to be, with wonderful students, staff and 
parents working together to increase student achievement and build a 
sense of community. We are off to a fantastic start! 

625 Simcoe Street North 

T: (905) 725-4232 F: (905) 725-2430 

Website: www.ddsb.ca/school/phillips 

Email: drsjphillipsps@ddsb.ca Twitter: @PhillipsFalcons 

Safe arrival: attendance.ddsb.ca OR 1-844-350-2646 

 



 

Nov. 1st - All Saints’ Day 

Nov. 4th - Standing Committee Meting - 7:00 pm 

Nov. 6th - Diwali 

Nov. 6th - Take Our Kids to Work Day 

Nov. 7th - Inuit Day 

Nov. 8th - Indigenous Veterans Day 

Nov. 8th - Pizza Day 

Nov. 10th - Oshawa Generals Game  

Nov. 11th to Nov 14th - Book Fair 

Nov. 11th - Remembrance Day 

Nov. 13th - Progress Reports go home 

Nov. 14th - Picture Retake Day 

Nov. 14th - Interview Evening 

Nov. 15th - PA Day (Interviews in AM) 

Nov. 16th - Louis Riel Day 

Nov. 18th - MADD - grade 7 & 8 

Nov. 18th - Board Meeting - 7:00 pm 

Nov. 19-22 - Jungle Sports 

Nov. 20th - Educational Assistants’ Appreciation Day 

Nov. 21st - SEAC Meeting - 6:30 pm 

Nov. 22nd - Holodomor Memorial Day 

Nov. 22nd - Pizza Day 

Nov. 23rd  - Birthday of Guru Nanak Dev Ji 

Nov. 25th - International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women 

Nov. 25th - Fall Immunization Clinic (Gd. 7) 

Nov. 29th - Character Counts Assembly  

Nov. 29th - Pizza Day 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student safety is our number one priority at Dr. S.J. Phillips. We continually strive to keep our students 

safe from strangers, traffic and threats. When you visit the school, you will notice that the doors are 

locked and they are electronically monitored. Please push the buzzer at the front doors and listen for 

the click to open the door. Please remember to begin your visit at the office and sign in. If you are 

picking up your child for an appointment, please remember that they must be signed out at the office 

and signed in if they return during class time. Thanks for your attention and cooperation with this.  

 

COACHES CORNER - PHILLIPS ATHLETICS 

 

With all the great things happening it is safe to say we are  

‘Soaring to Success’ in physical education and sports! 

Junglesport 

Junglesport climbing program is coming to our gym November 19th to November 22nd. Some of the 
activities are:  Rock Climbing, Bouldering, Low Ropes, Vertical Challenges, Obstacle Courses, Cable Ride 
and Team Challenges. Parents can pay on School Cash online. 

Junior (Grade 4-6) Volleyball 

The Junior boy’s and girl’s volleyball teams have recently been selected. Mrs. Desveaux and Mrs. Ray-
mer are coaching the girl’s team. Mr. Murphy is coaching the boy’s team. The teams have numerous 
games booked to prepare for their Area Championships at the end of November. Details will be sent 
home with all athletes that made the teams. 

 

 



 

Dr. S.J. Phillips Christmas Concert  

 

The Intermediate Choir directed by Mrs. Walchuk is up and running again this year. We practice twice weekly on Mondays 

and Wednesdays at 11:50. Presently, we are preparing pieces to perform at both the Remembrance Day Ceremony and 

the Christmas Concert.  All girls from Grades 6, 7 and 8 are welcome to join!  

Tuesday December 10th at 1:00  p.m. - Kindergarten Matinee 

Tuesday December 10th at 6:30 p.m. - Primary Concert 

Thursday December 12th at 6:30 p.m. - Junior/Intermediate Concert (Extra Curricular groups only) 

 

 

Upcoming SCC Meeting Dates 

6:30 P.M. in the library 

January 8th 

February 5th 

April 8th 

May 6th 

June 3rd 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Our resident "Library Mouse" is still causing quite a stir as he and friends leave clues and books for the 
primaries to enjoy! 

Students are intently listening to stories that bring our appreciation of sacrifice and commitment to 
the forefront as we share thoughts about the war times.  Ask your primary student about the animals 
in war stories they have heard. 

Scholastic Book Fair will run Monday, Nov. 11 through to Friday at 11:30 AM, Nov. 15.  Book Fair is 
also open during our interview evening on Thursday. 

Students will be given their class visit schedule by Mrs. Scott and their teacher.  Students may visit 
other times to purchase with a library pass or after school until 3:40 on Tuesday and Wednes-
day.  Announcements about the Book Fair and any changes, will be made in school.  Purchases can 
be made by cash or cheque. Thank you for supporting our love of reading! 

 

Thank you to our SCC for organizing a Happy Hallow-

een Dance on October 31st. It was a friendly and fun 

time for grades Kindergarten to Grade 8! We collected 

lots of donations for Settlement House in Oshawa.  



 

Congratulations to Beverley Gibbs-Canning our Volunteer of Distinction. She was 
recognized at the Volunteer of Distinction awards ceremony on October 24th.  

Thank you to all our volunteers at Dr. S.J. Phillips! We appreciate all you do to sup-
port our students, staff and community.  





Some Dates of Significance for November 2019 

 

** Please bear in mind that this is not meant to be an exhaustive list and there may be diverse celebrations 

and religious dates that are not addressed. 

 

November is Albanian Heritage Month 

Ontario is home to more than 28 000 Albanian Canadians. During the month of November, people of Albani-

an origin celebrate the Albanian Declaration of Independence which declared them an independent and sov-

ereign nation. Albania also commemorates Liberation Day in this month which is the day that it was liberated 

from Nazi Germany forces after the Albanian Resistance. On this day, the Province recognizes the meaningful 

contributions that Albanians have made to Ontario. It is an opportunity to remember, celebrate and educate 

future generations about Ontario’s rich history. 

Source: https://www.ontario.ca/laws/statute/16a29 

 

November is Hindu Heritage Month 

Ontario is home to a large and vibrant Hindu community. Since the first Hindu immigrants arrived in Canada 

at the beginning of the 20th  century, Hindu Canadians from across Ontario have made significant contribu-

tions across all fields: science, education, medicine, law, politics, business, culture and sports. Hindu Canadi-

ans have helped build Ontario into the multicultural success story that it is and have helped to build this 

province into the best place to live, work and raise families. They continue to help foster growth, prosperity 

and innovation throughout Ontario. 

Hindu Heritage Month is an opportunity to remember, celebrate and educate future generations about Hin-

du Canadians and the important role that they have played and continue to play in communities across On-

tario 

Source: https://www.ontario.ca/laws/statute/s16035 

 

Treaties Recognition Week November 5-11 

Ontario has designated the first week of November as Treaties Recognition Week to promote educa-

tion.  Treaties Recognition Week was introduced to honour the importance of Treaties and to help Ontarians 

learn more about Treaty rights and Treaty relationships.  Treaties Recognition Week provides an opportunity 

for educators to continue planning curriculum-linked learning activities about Treaties and will help build 

awareness and a greater understanding of why we acknowledge the land/territory we are on.  

 

Inuit Day November 7th 

On International Inuit Day, we celebrate the cultural, history, and impact Inuit people have on Canada and 

around the world.  

Click here for a Storytelling Project: https://www.itk.ca/taimannganit/ 

 

 

 



 

Indigenous Veterans Day November 8th 

National Aboriginal Veterans Day began in Winnipeg in 1994 when Indigenous veterans were not recog-

nized in Remembrance Day activities. Over 12,000 Indigenous people are estimated to have volunteered 

in all three wars, including 7,000 First Nations members, and approximately 300 died during these con-

flicts. 

First Nations, Inuit and Metis people were not eligible for conscription because they were not citizens of 

Canada (they were also unable to vote), but many volunteered despite the challenges they faced, includ-

ing traveling long distances from remote communities to enlist, learning a new language (English), and 

coping with racism against them. Indigenous people were not allowed to join the Canadian Air Force un-

til 1942 and the Canadian Navy until 1943. Both men and women enlisted, serving as soldiers, nurses 

and in other roles. Many served with distinction, winning medals for bravery in action. 

After the war, enlisted Indigenous people returned home to continued discrimination, including in some 

cases denial of benefits, loss of Indian Status, and expropriation of their land by the government for non

-Indigenous veterans. It was only in 1995 that Indigenous veterans were allowed to lay wreaths com-

memorating their fallen comrades at the National War Memorial in Ottawa.  

The first monument commemorating the role of Indigenous people during these three wars was dedi-

cated in 2001 in Ottawa. It took until 2003 for the Government of Canada to provide veterans’ benefits 

to First Nations soldiers  who had been denied them in the past, and Metis veterans have never received 

them. 

Source: https://www.righttoplay.ca/en-ca/national-offices/national-office-canada/whats-new/

honouring-indigenous-veterans-this-national-aboriginal-veterans-day/ 

 

 



 

November 11th, Remembrance Day 

On Remembrance Day we honour all who served and continue to serve our country during times of war, 
conflict and peace. Every year, at the eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the eleventh month, people who 
live in Canada as well as many other Commonwealth countries will stop what they are doing to observe a 
moment of silence to pay tribute to the sacrifices that were made and are still being made on our behalf. 
Over 6000 First Nations soldiers fought alongside the Canadian Forces throughout the First and Second 
World Wars. However, those who returned from the war quickly realized that the freedom that they fought 
for did not equally apply to them. This then, may also be a time to look both into the past and forward to-
ward a better future for Canada’s Indigenous People. 

 

November 16, International Day of Tolerance 

The United Nations has defined tolerance as respect, acceptance and appreciation of the 
endless richness of our world’s cultures, our forms of expression and ways of being human 
(Declaration of Principles on Tolerance, 1995). The International Day of Tolerance encou-
rages people to learn about, respect and recognize the rights and beliefs of others. It is also 
a time to reflect on the impact of intolerance and how various forms of injustice, oppres-
sion, racism and other forms of discrimination have a negative impact on society. 

 

November 16th, Louis Riel Day 

Louis Riel was a Métis man who is also called the ‘Father of Manitoba’’. He was a heroic and influential tea-
cher and leader who took on the challenge of ensuring that the Métis people could preserve their heritage 
and identity. To do this, Riel headed a Provisional Government which negotiated the Manitoba Act and pro-
vided some protection for the French language. He was a man of strength and courage, but he was not seen 
as a hero by everyone. Riel was labelled as a traitor for taking a stand and defending Metis rights and was 
consequently executed by the Canadian government. 

Louis Riel Day is held every year across the homeland on November 16, the anniversary of Riel’s execution in 
1885. While Louis Riel Day marks one of the great tragedies of Canadian history, its recognition demon-
strates their continuing resilience and determination to regain their rights and preserve their way-of-life in 
Ontario and across the Homeland. To commemorate Louis Riel Day, MNO citizens and communities hold 
events across the province to recognize the many contributions of the Métis to Canada, to celebrate Métis 
culture and to highlight the struggles that Métis continue to face.  
 
The great niece of Louis Riel, Augustine Abraham called for unity among Métis people. 
 
Listen to the voice of Alexandre, 7ans qui est Métis. 
https://unis.ca/videos?v=0j77zxwvot6ub 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 



 
November 19th-23rd, Bullying Awareness and Prevention Week 
 
Bullying is defined as a form of repeated, persistent and aggressive behaviour directed at an individual or 
individuals that is intended to cause fear and distress and/or harm to another person’s body, feelings, 
self-esteem or reputation. Bullying occurs in a context where there is a real or perceived power imbal-
ance (Ontario Ministry of Education). Looking at your School Climate Data and planning next steps is a 
part of how schools can work proactively in response to how students are feeling. 
 
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/safeschools/climate.html 
 
November 20th, Transgender Day of Remembrance 
 
Transgender Day of Remembrance is held in November to honour Rita Hester who was killed for being 
who she was. This day urges us all to raise awareness of the threat of violence faced by people who iden-
tify as transgender and the persistence of the prejudice felt by the transgender community. 
 
DDSB Support Documents 
Scroll to Recommended Reading 
https://sites.google.com/s/1Fr78mY- 
T4608ykL8uSYMkEnyiNLHsOtG/p/1hs9LE3SjgY0Xo_hw7pV6SJNIkZpsFEWr/edit 
 
November 23rd, Holodomor Memorial Day 
 
The Holodomor is the name given to the genocide by famine that occurred in Ukraine from 1932-1933 
under Joseph Stalin’s regime. As many as 10 million people perished. In Ukrainian, “Holod” means starva-
tion/famine and “moryty” means to inflict death. This Memorial Day was introduced in 2009 in Ontario. 
 
For more information and resources, please see: 
http://www.holodomoreducation.org/index.php/id/181 



 

 

 

 
November 25th, International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women 
 
Violence against women is still a devastating human rights violation present in today’s world. For far 
too long, impunity silence and stigma have allowed violence against women to escalate to pandemic 
proportions—one in three women worldwide experience gender-based violence. 

 
While gender-based violence can happen to anyone, anywhere, some women and girls are particularly  
vulnerable - for instance, young girls and older women, women who identify as lesbian, bisexual, 
transgender or intersex, migrants and refugees, indigenous women and ethnic minorities, or women 
and girls living with HIV and disabilities, and those living through humanitarian crises. 
 
Violence against women continues to be an obstacle to achieving equality, development, peace as well 
as to the fulfillment of women and girls’ human rights. All in all, the promise of the  Sustainable Devel-
opment Goals  (SDGs) - to leave no one behind - cannot be fulfilled without putting an end to violence 
against women and girls. 
 
Source: https://www.un.org/en/events/endviolenceday/ 

 







 

Our monthly school newsletters will be "paperless" and will be 

posted to our school website. If you require a hard copy of the 

newsletter, please let your child's teacher know.  

 

 

 

 


